EDITOR’S REPORT FOR OTU-A COMMITTEE MEETING 13 AUG 2025

Scheyvillian: The Scheyvillian 2 of 2025 has been published. With Colin away, I have been unable to place the link to the 2 of 2025 The Scheyvillian newsletter, which is on the website in Media. When Colin returns from his holiday at the end of the month, I will ask him to do the connection and also to tell me how I can do it. Not being able to work out how to send the link, to distribute the newsletter electronically I sent the PDF to each Chapter Chairman and requested that they distribute it to their Chapter Members. I am aware that this has happened in some chapters but can’t confirm if they all onforwarded it. With the Victorian Chapter I send the emails out from my own email. Once Colin is back and has done his thing we can send out the usual email advising that The Scheyvillian 2 of 2025 is now available!

The next edition is due out at the end of November/start of December. I already have a number of articles and will put out a call for more articles in early November.

Scheyville Site Open Days: TaskForce Veteran has an agreement to hold a certain number of ‘Open Days’ at the Scheyville Site. The first official ‘Open Day’ since the Official Opening in February was a successful day on 17 May. A report, along with future dates was in The Scheyvillian 2 of 2025.

Wollemi National Park Book. A copy of the book ‘Khaki and Green’, along with a map of part of the area has been forwarded to TaskForce Veteran for the Scheyville Library and Museum.

Website Updates: I am hopeful that later this year I can send Colin the latest versions of the database information, such as the Graduate’s, Repeats and Non-graduates from each class, the ‘Fathers’ and ‘Sons’ and the Vietnam Service to replace the outdated versions on the website. There are also a number of Vales to be added. This will include the 1/65 Catch-up Vales that will have been tidied up with the help of the Class 1/65 members.

Photographs: A couple of new photos from Brendan Killen (1/69), which caused a renumbering of that classes photos, and Class 4/70 collaborated to give the names for the photo on the back page of the newsletter.

